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Newsletter 14 

15th December 2023 

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Chase Lane Park - Levelling Up Project  

This week Sassafras and Elm visited Chase Lane Park as part of our 
school's involvement in the Borough's Levelling Up Project.  Waltham 
Forest has received some funding that is being used to develop and 
enhance the park and they are keen to gain 
the children's opinions and views on the 
matter.  
 

The children rated each piece of play 
equipment out of 5 stars.  The two project 
leads were in awe of the children's 
understanding and considered opinions. They 
said the children "were like mini consultants" and had ideas that they, 
as adults, would never of thought of.   
 

The children behaved impeccably throughout the trip and are a credit 
to our school.  
 

Well done Sassafras and Elm classes!  

After School Club 

Dear Parents/carers  
 

We write to update you with regards to 
the after school club which is currently 
run by the YMCA. After the Easter 
holidays the club will continue but will be 
run by the school. School have decided that they wish to be solely 
responsible for all of the wrap around care at Chase Lane Primary 
School. Thankfully, all of the current staff will still have the 
opportunity to continue with us.  
It has been a pleasure working with the YMCA over the years and we 
continue to wish them all the best in the work that they do.  

Further details will be shared after Christmas with all parents so that 
you understand how the booking and payment systems will all work. 
Please note daily charges will remain at £12.50 per day. 

In the meantime, may we all thank the YMCA team for all of their 
dedication over the years. 

Year 2 & 6 After School Boosters 

Year 2 & 6 after school boosters ended yesterday.  Spring term boosters 
sessions will restart on Thursday 11th January 2024. 

Please remember that the school will close 1 hour EARLIER on Thursday 21st December  

Reading Books 

From Monday 18th December, we will be collecting all school 
reading books. If you have any at home, please ensure that you 
send them in with your child next week.  
Thank you for your support 

On Wednesday Blossoms Stay & Play had their Christmas party. We would 
like to thank everyone that attended.   Much fun was had by all, and there 
was a special visit from Santa!  The next Stay & Play session for the New 
Year starts on Monday 15th January 2024 

Blossoms Christmas Party  

Last week Year 2 had their enterprise project.  

During the Year 2 Enterprise project 
they transformed each classroom 
into a super toy store with hundreds 
of handmade puppets to sell to the 
Year 1 children.   

 

 

The children did very well to 
stick to their budget and work 
out how to maximise profit.  

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Enterprise Week 

Christmas Activities 

Yesterday our Reception parents/carers were treated to the 
performance of ‘Our First Nativity’.    The children were amazing. I 
would like to extend special thanks to the Reception teachers, support 
staff and of course the families that came along to support the 
children. 
 

The next events to take place are: 
 

Year 3, 5 & 6 Festive Assembly - Monday 18th December  
Please note this assembly is for the children only. 
 

Nursery concert - Tuesday 19th December.  AM performance at 
11.00am,  PM performance 2.30pm.  These performances will be 
held in the Nursery. 
 
 

Christmas Parties  

All children in school and nursery will enjoy a Christmas party with 
their class and year group on Wednesday 20th December.  Children 
may wear their own party clothes on that day. 
However, this does not include; coloured hair, high 
heels, make-up or football kits.   Also please note 
children will need to wear warm clothes as they are 
in the playground at lunchtime for over an hour. 

Christmas Jumper Day 
On Thursday 21st December, our final day of term, all children are 
invited to come in to school wearing Christmas 
jumpers instead of their school jumper.  Remember, 
the best Christmas jumpers are those that are 
reused or upcycled to become a Christmas jumper! 
Please do not buy a new jumper. Either make one or 
decorate one instead.  There will be no cost to wear a Christmas 
jumper because we are doing this for fun, not for charity!   
 

Staff Carol Singing 
Please remember to come and support the staff on 
the last day of term, before school at 8.25am, when 
we will be performing our traditional Christmas carol 
singing outside the main entrance.  Everybody is 
welcome! 

Thank You 

We would like to extend a HUGHE Thank You to 
the Friends of Chase Lane PTA for putting on an 
amazing Christmas Fair.   
 

I am very happy to inform you that they raised an 
impressive £2970.71! 
 

We are truly blessed to have such an amazing PTA who dedicate their own 
time to host amazing events to raise money for the school.  



2 

Fun Fact 

Did you know? 

It is physically impossible to lick your own elbow. 

 

Waltham Forest Residents News  

Click the links below to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37f6414 

Reception 2024 Applications  

Edenred vouchers of £15 per child per week for 
the Christmas holidays, will be issued next week 
to all families in receipt of benefit related Free 
School Meals (FSM).    

Families will receive an email from Edenred and 
not from Chase Lane Primary,  so please check your junk/spam mail 
in case it appears in there.   If you have recently changed your email, 
please  make sure you have notified the school because the vouchers 
will be sent to the email address that we have on our system. 

Please be aware that the vouchers expire after 2 months and cannot 
be reissued if they are redeemed by then. 

Edenred Free School Meal Holiday Vouchers  

If your child was born between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 
2020 they are due to start primary school from September 2024.  

Parents/Carers are politely reminded that the closing date for 
applications is 15th January 2024. All applications are carried out 
online for Waltham Forest Schools. The following link will take you 
directly to the admissions website: https://www.eadmissions.org.uk  

It seems that there is a lot of illness in and around school at the 
moment. At this time of year, it does happen.  
 

Please be aware that for coughs and colds children 
should still be in school. You may wish to provide 
them with a small pack of tissues or a mini hand 
sanitiser but the children should be in school.  
 

Children should not come in to school if they have a 
high temperature.  

Coughs and Colds 

Very well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government 
is 96%.   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 94.8%.   

Attendance 4th December - 8th December  

Year group Class Attendance 
Year 1 Pine 98.7% 
Year 2  Acacia 95.9% 
Year 3 Willow 97.2% 
Year 4 Hawthorn 98% 
Year 5 Beech 95.5% 
Year 6 Olive 99% 

Girls Socks & Tights  

We are in need of spare unwanted girls socks and tights for ages 5-6 
and 7-8.  We also need plastic bags to use to put the children’s wet 
things in. 

Thank you in advance  

School Office staff 

On Tuesday 19th December, Christmas dinner will be served to all 
children who currently have a school dinner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Dinner Menu Tuesday 19th December 

Parent Governor Voting 

Polite reminder that the parent governor vote closes at midday on 
Thursday 21st December 2023.  Votes will be counted when we return 
on Monday 8th January 2024. 
 

If you have not already voted, click the link below to 
cast your vote: 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=oQ3SUDy46EWOUfbig9KI5sh4Yfy3kntEofPFpsIB8tJUNTVDSEF
ZSkJaV1pZMzYwQ0IzUzc2QzBEOC4u 

Benjamin Obadiah Iqbal Zephaniah was born on 15th April 1958, near 
Birmingham, England.  He was a British writer known for his poetry as 
well as novels, plays, and other works. The type of poetry he wrote is 
called “dub poetry,” which means it is poetry that is performed and 
the words are recited over the beat of reggae music. 
 

Sadly, Benjamin passed away last week.  
 

In honour of Benjamin, this week we share one of his poems that 
celebrates diversity, which is something that we actively try to do 
here at Chase Lane Primary school.  
 

Tribute to The Late Poet Benjamin Zephaniah 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37f6414
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37f6414
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oQ3SUDy46EWOUfbig9KI5sh4Yfy3kntEofPFpsIB8tJUNTVDSEFZSkJaV1pZMzYwQ0IzUzc2QzBEOC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oQ3SUDy46EWOUfbig9KI5sh4Yfy3kntEofPFpsIB8tJUNTVDSEFZSkJaV1pZMzYwQ0IzUzc2QzBEOC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oQ3SUDy46EWOUfbig9KI5sh4Yfy3kntEofPFpsIB8tJUNTVDSEFZSkJaV1pZMzYwQ0IzUzc2QzBEOC4u
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Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Autumn Term      

 

Monday 18th December     9.00am Year 3, 5 & 6 Festive Assembly - children only 
 

Tuesday 19th December    Nursery Concert  
      11.00am AM Performance 
      2.30pm  PM Performance  
 
Wednesday 20th December    Christmas Parties for ALL year groups 
 

Thursday 21st December    8.20am Staff Carol Singing & Christmas Jumper Day 
 

Thursday 21st December    School closes 1 hour earlier than usual for Christmas holidays  
 

 
Friday 22nd December 2023  - Friday 5th January 2024 school closed for Christmas Holidays  

 
 
Spring Term 1 - 2024 Monday 8th January - Friday 9th February 2024 
 
Monday 8th January     8.45am School reopens 
 

Tuesday 9th January    Year 5 North America Dress-Up Day 
 

Thursday 11th January    Year 2 & 6 After School Boosters restart 
 

Monday 15th January     Spring term clubs start  
 

Wednesday 17th January    9.00am PTA meeting in the canteen hall  
 
 

Half-Term Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February  
 
 

Spring Term 2 - 2024 Monday 19th February  -  Thursday 28th March (School closes 1 hour earlier than usual for Easter)  

 
Monday 19th February    Inset Day – Staff training day. School closed to children 
Friday 15th March     6.30pm - 8.30pm PTA Family Bingo night  
 
Summer Term 1 2024   Monday 15th April - Friday 24th May 2024 
 

Half-Term Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 
 

 
Summer Term 2 2024 Monday 3rd June  - Wednesday 24th July 2024 (School closes 1 hour earlier than usual for Summer)  

Monday 1st July     Inset Day – Staff training day. School closed to children 

Diary Dates 2023-2024 

Week 1 Monday 18th December - Thursday 21st December 2023 
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Community News 


